NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on September 8, 2015 at the Youth Centre.

Present :      Karen Ripley, Martin Bates, Alexander Church, Tamara Strapp, Nick Greenfield, Sean O'Hara, Jeremy Knott, Lesley Smith, Sheila Brazier
Joined by Carolyn Cloutt, parishioner
1.  Apologies:    Graham Browne, Peter Davies, Ruth Augarde, Emma Watkins, Sue Prochak



    No contact from Dale Allen, Judy Rogers, Gillian Smith
2.  Matters arising:  Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
3.  The Big Questionnaire: Progress report.  On behalf of the Steering Group Stephen warmly thanked Sue, Angie and Karen for their huge input in organising the questionnaires, maps, and Street Champions.  He also felt that great credit should go to members of the Helping Hands organisation for their support and efforts.
There was discussion of the system of completing it online; ten people have done this so far and this is helpful, as the online versions will produce a 100% return rate which will improve our numbers.
Carolyn has knocked 5 times in some cases; she has only two left and is determined to get them delivered!  Others are still delivering and had mostly had a favourable reception.  A higher than expected number of people  say they know nothing about the Neighbourhood Plan, which makes it immensely time-consuming on the doorstep.  
Tamara felt the sequence of questions (i.e. the instruction to skip) in the employment section could have been improved for a better flow and queried whether the online version was different from the paper one, but this is not the case.  
It was felt the task of getting questionnaires back will be challenging.  There was considerable discussion of what if anything we should do if we had an extremely low return rate.  Ultimately it was decided that if that was the case, we would simply have to proceed with the reality of the return rate we had.  It was agreed we will ask Sue to communicate to the Street Champions:
(1)
Linda Jones and her organisation have asked for questionnaires to be forwarded as they 
come in rather than all in one go at the end, so can people let Karen have them in batches as 
they come in.
(2)
We need to have a “pre-deadline” the week before the official one of September 25, to 
review the situation and encourage people if necessary.  We should NOT set quotas or 
percentages to be reached as people are volunteers and are all doing their best.
(3)  
Karen can easily check how many people have done it online and if they wish they can 
check with her whether this has been done, to avoid bothering people unnecessarily.
(4)
They are invited to the meeting on October 20 at which Linda Jones will make her 
presentation, and to thank-you drinks afterwards.
There was uncertainty about the position with Darvell and what had happened to the copies   allocated for them.  **Sue has since confirmed that she has already taken the bundle up to Darvell.
4.  Croudace application etc.  In this respect Stephen felt we have to recognise that the mere fact of doing the Neighbourhood Plan has to a certain extent galvanised all the developers.  The Croudace Phase I application is already in and the deadline for objections has expired, although from experience this may not necessarily mean late objections will be excluded.  This application will probably be discussed at the November meeting by Rother.
We as a group cannot take a position on Croudace or any other developer as we are nowhere near the stage yet where the Plan will have influence.  
The Parish Council agreed at the planning meeting on Thursday to submit a robust objection to the Grove Farm scheme on a wide variety of issues.  
Carolyn questioned why greenfield sites were being considered when the government has just announced that brownfield sites should take priority.  Stephen clarified that this is a proposal and not yet legislation.  The National Planning Policy Framework at the moment only says it would be preferable if … and no stronger than that.
Other matters:  Stephen circulated copies of plans he had just received for the Higgins land just above Heathfield Gardens.  The owner is strongly emphasising the access from Heathfield Gardens, a little way along from the turning on the left where there is a gap between the houses.
Martin asked whether the NP should have an input on specific issues such as the access into this site: Stephen clarified that this is the case, but it would have to be on the basis of expert advice and we would have to prove our point.
Mr. Higgins is responding positively to the whole concept of the NP although not to the extent of communicating with the owners of the adjoining site.
The owners of the Mill Site will be coming forward relatively soon with a planning application.  They have been doing a long-term environmental survey in a very professional way, but the plans are still for 100 houses, some of which are on the flood plain.
The doctors and dentists are not particularly keen on the Mill Site, specifically the situation in the old Mill building.  If they had a choice we believe they would prefer the Culverwells site by the station.  
Culverwells industrial buildings:  A hiccup is that Rother want the whole development to proceed at the same time, whereas Culverwells want to do it piecemeal and take account of how things are progressing with the Glyndebourne development.
Stephen undertook to:

(1)  
Speak to Gerard Saunders re the surgery etc.




`
(2)
Speak to Culverwells/Strutt and Parker re surgery.





(3)
Speak to Mr. Higgins with regard to communicating with the 




Mountfield landowners of the adjoining field.
5.  Date of next meeting:
This has been moved to Tuesday, October 20 as this was the date that had been arranged with Linda Jones.  The presentation will take the whole meeting.  Although Street Champions will be specifically invited, it needs to be made clear that this is a Steering Group meeting which the public can attend but not participate in – it is not a public meeting. 
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